
 
 
 
 
 
Spring  2024 
 
Dear Parent or Guardian: 
 
Camp L’man Achai is once again participating in the Summer Food Service Program. Meals will be provided to all 
eligible children free of charge. (To be eligible to receive free meals at camp, children must meet the income 
guidelines for reduced price meals in the National School Lunch Program).  Children who are part of households 
that receive food stamps, or benefits under the Food Distribution Program on Indian Reservations (FDPIR), or 
Temporary Assistance to Needy Families (TANF) are automatically eligible to receive free meals. The following 
2022-2023 income eligibility standards will be used for determining eligibility for free meals: 

Income Eligibility Guidelines 
 

Household Size Yearly Monthly Twice a 
Month 

Every Two 
Weeks 

Weekly 

1  $  26, 973 
 

$  2, 248 
 

$  1, 124 
 

$  1, 038 
 

$  519 
2  $  36, 482 

 

$  3, 041 
 

$  1, 521 
 

$  1, 404 
 

$  702 
3  $  45, 991 

 

$  3, 833 
 

$  1, 917 
 

$  1, 769 
 

$  885 
4  $  55, 500 

 

$  4, 625 
 

$  2, 313 
 

$  2, 135 
 

$  1, 068 
5  $  65, 009 

 

$  5, 418 
 

$  2, 709 
 

$  2, 501 
 

$  1, 251 
6  $  74, 518 

 

$  6, 210 
 

$  3, 105 
 

$  2, 867 
 

$  1, 434 
7  $  84, 027 

 

$  7, 003 
 

$  3, 502 
 

$  3, 232 
 

$  1, 616 
8  $  93, 536 

 

$  7, 795 
 

$  3, 898 
 

$  3, 598 
 

$  1, 799 
For each additional family 
member, add 

 
$  9,509 

 

 
$  793 

 

 
$  397 

 
$  366  

 

 
$ 183 

 
□ Eligibility has already been established. No further documentation is required. 
 
X Please fill out and return an “Application for Free and Reduced Price School Meals/Milk.”  

 
Persons interested in receiving more information should contact: 
Camp L’man Achai 4405 13th Avenue, Brooklyn NY 11219 or call (718) 436-8255. 
 

In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, 
offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, 
national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.   
 
Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign 
Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have 
speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made 
available in languages other than English. 
 
To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: 
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the 
information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by:  
1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture  

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights  
1400 Independence Avenue, SW  
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

2)  fax: (202) 690-7442; or  
3)  email: program.intake@usda.gov. 
This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Yehuda Steinmetz 
Camp Administrator 

 
 

ה"ב  

http://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html

